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State Board to Review UAA Teacher Preparation Programs 

JUNEAU -- On January 11, 2019, the Alaska Department of Education and Early 
Development (DEED) received notification that the Council for the Accreditation of 
Educator Preparation (CAEP) had revoked accreditation for the University of Alaska 
Anchorage initial teacher preparation programs. 

 
Alaska Education Commissioner Dr. Michael Johnson stated, “At a time when Alaska 
ranks at the bottom of our country in fourth grade reading, this critical review of the UAA 
initial teacher licensure programs must be taken with the gravest concern. The steps 
already taken by UA President Johnsen in the last eight months are notable and will be 
considered in DEED’s ongoing collaboration with UA leadership, its faculty, and 
students. Director of Educator and School Excellence Tamara Van Wyhe is coordinating 
with UA College of Education Executive Dean Dr. Steve Atwater, and has already 
scheduled a meeting to address the needs of current UA students and the stipulations 
in the CAEP review. 

 
Institutional recommendations for initial licensure coming from UAA will continue to be 
recognized by DEED’S Certification Office for students completing their initial licensure 
preparation programs during the Spring 2019 semester and Summer 2019 session. The 
State Board of Education and Early Development (Board) and Commissioner Johnson 
are mindful of current students’ investments in the UAA program. “I want to assure 
students that we will work with them on attaining their certificates to teach,” said 
Commissioner Johnson. “This is as an opportunity to support educator effectiveness for 
all of Alaska’s students, which is a priority at DEED. Our staff will be working with 
districts to provide extra support for any recent UAA graduates as they enter Alaska’s 
classrooms. Ultimately, our obligation is to the students of Alaska, to provide an 
excellent education for every student, every day. ” 

 
The Board will hold a work session at their February 4, 2019, meeting to review the 
timeline leading to the CAEP decision and the ramifications of the loss of accreditation, 
as well as to explore the Board’s next steps. 
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